Kenneth Keniston Mellon Professor of Human Development Program in Science, Technology, and Society



Massachusetts Institute of Technology Cambridge Massachusetts 02139

October 14, 1998

Batuz Foundation Sachsen Societe Imaginaire Nossen, Germany

Via Facsimile: 011-49-35242-421-19

## Dear Batuz:

It turns out that I will be in Dresden on February 18-21, 1999 for a meeting of a committee on which I serve, jointly sponsored by the National Research Council and the Max Planck Institute. It occurred to me that, if you were in Altsella at that time, we might be able to get together. What are your plans for February?

The symposium sponsored by NRC and the Max Planck will be closed, but a limited number of guests will be invited. If you could provide me with two names, I am eager to forward them to the organizers of the symposium so that they could be invited.

The names and addresses are:

- 1. The Minister from Saxony whom we met here at MIT, a charming and excellent man.
- 2. The Siemens-Nixdorf executive who is in charge of operations in Saxony.

The topic of the committee on which I serve is "Global Networks and Local Values" — we are spending much time discussing the reconciliation of German and American practices in the computer field.

I do hope you will be in Altsella in February. I would love to see you, and see Altsella, having heard so much about it from you and from Stan.

Warmest regards,

Ken Keniston

Building E51 Room 163c Telephone: (617) 253-4055 Telefax: (617) 258-8118

Email: kken@mit.edu

1,4,10 PM 1,4:00 1773